
CITY OF BRADFORD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT COUNCIL  
WASTE MANAGEMENT DEVELOPMENT PLAN DOCUMENT 
EXAMINATION 
 
Inspector:  Mr Stephen J Pratt, BA (Hons), MRTPI 
 
Programme Officer:  Jayne Knight   Contact email: Jayne.Knight@bradford.gov.uk 
Programme Office address:  PO Box 242, NORTHALLERTON, DL7 7EJ 
Telephone:  01274 432253 
 
Mr Bhupinder Dev, 
Team Leader, Development Plans & Transport Planning  
Planning, Transportation and Highways,  
Department of Regeneration, 
City of Bradford Metropolitan District Council, 
Floor 4 Britannia House,  
Bradford  
BD1 1HX  
          17 October 2016 
 
 
Dear Mr Dev 
  
Implications of Minister’s Holding Direction regarding the adoption of the Bradford Core 
Strategy in relation to the progress of the examination of the City of Bradford Waste 
Management DPD 
  
I have been made aware of a letter from the Minister of State for Housing & Planning dated 10 
October 2016 regarding a “Holding Direction” under Section 21A of the Planning & Compulsory 
Purchase Act 2004 (as amended) relating to the City of Bradford Core Strategy Development 
Plan.  This directs the Council not to take any step in connection with the adoption of the Plan 
while issues specified in the letter are considered further. 
  
Following receipt of a copy of this letter, I would like to point out that I will be asking the 
Council some additional questions about the implications of this letter for the progress of the 
examination of the City of Bradford Waste Management DPD during the course of the 
examination of this Plan.  Depending on the response to these questions, I will consider the 
future progress of the examination, but in the meantime, I do not consider that it is necessary 
to suspend the examination at this stage. 
  
If you have any queries in relation to this matter, please contact me via the Programme Officer. 
  
Yours sincerely 
 
  
Stephen J Pratt 
Inspector 
  
            
 
 
 
 


